
CONSERVATION BOARD                                              NOVEMBER 28, 2022 

 

MEMBERS: 

 

Kim Boyd, Chairman 

Paul Dureus 

Tim Hannan 

Karen Fox (excused) 

 

The meeting began at 7:00 PM. 

 

MINUTES: 

 

Mr. Hannan made a motion to approve the September 26, 2022 minutes, seconded by Ms. Boyd. 

All present members voted aye to approve. 

Mr. Dureus made a motion to approve the October 24, 2022 minutes, seconded by Ms. Boyd. 

All present members voted aye to approve. 

 

PLANNING BOARD APPLICATIONS: 

 

The Conservation members reviewed the follow Planning Board applications. 

 

A. PRELIMINARY APPLICATION, FARMBROOK SUBDIVISION, SECTION 7A. 

This is a redesign of the tract to add a stormwater management facility pond.  This will 

help control the surface water runoff from the proposed 48 single family lots. 

 

The Conservation members had “no comment”. 

  

B. DELAWARE SOLAR LLC.  The Conservation members reviewed the final order from  

the Ontario County Supreme Court. 

 

C. TOWN OF FARMINGTON’S DOCUMENT REVIEW: 

 

The Conservation members review documents associated with the Town Board’s 

consideration of the adoption of a local law to establish conditions for amending the 

Town’s Official Zoning Map. The action involves the proposed rezoning of 

approximately 18.3 acres of land currently zoned General Business. The lands involved 

are located along the south side of State Rout 96, east of Mertensia Road and west of 

State Route 332.  This notice provides the Town Board’s declaration of intent to be 

designated SEQR Lead Agency. 

 

 

OPEN SPACE INDEX UPDATE: 

 

Ms. Boyd will compile the changes that the Conservation members found and will send to Mr. 

Ron Brand so that he can forward to the town assessor. 

 

The members discussed the last Open Space Index done in 2013.  Mr. Dureus will review the 

sections on agriculture, parks and trails. Mr. Hannan will review the sections on the drumlins and 

historical sites.  Ms. Boyd will review the sections on wetlands and creeks.  Ms. Fox will review  
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the open space preservation tools, commercial areas. 

 

FUTURE PROJECTS: 

 

The members discussed possible future projects. 

 

The will be no December 2022 meeting. 

The next meeting will be held on January 23, 2023, 7:00PM. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM. 

 

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes. 


